Parent Letter

Re: SASE Sea Kayaking Trip

Dear Parent/ Guardian:

Our final dates for the upcoming sea kayaking trip have been confirmed subject to weather conditions.

On Monday, June 10th, 2013 the SASE class will depart from PCSS and will return in the early evening of Thursday, June 13th, 2013. Students will be transported in a 16-passenger bus. A separate vehicle will haul boats and the majority of equipment.

On Tuesday, June 4, students will be doing basic skill training on Chadburn Lake with Ms. McDade and two other chaperones. In addition to learning basic strokes, students will be practicing wet exits and assisted re-entry into boats. IF STUDENTS MISS THIS TRAINING SESSIONS ON JUNE 4, THEY WILL NOT BE ALLOWED TO PARTICIPATE IN THE TRIP TO HAINES, ALASKA. ATTENDANCE IS IMPERATIVE.

Students will be using kayaks in Haines, Alaska for day trips only so packing is fairly straightforward (i.e. will not require the use of drybags). As with all SASE trips, students will have prepared a specific menu plan and have been given a gear list. Please ensure that these lists are strictly adhered to (PASSPORT/ PHOTO ID, RAIN GEAR, RUBBER BOOTS ARE ESSENTIAL) and that all items are brought to class on Monday, June 10. 

Two or three experienced chaperones will be accompanying me on this trip. In addition to sea kayaking on the ocean, students will have the opportunity to hike, fish, learn about temperate rainforest ecology, study organisms that live in the intertidal zone, understand ocean dynamics, and observe wildlife in Southeast Alaksa. Because sea kayaking on the ocean is highly dependent on weather conditions, the schedule for this trip is dynamic. 

Approximate time of arrival in Whitehorse on Thursday, June 13th is 5pm. Students will cooperatively clean up all trip gear prior to calling home for a pick-up from the school. It should take about an hour to clean up and stow all gear. It is possible that this trip may be lengthened or shortened due to weather. If plans change, a school employee will contact you. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact me.

Kathleen McDade

Kathleen.mcdade@yesnet.yk.ca
(w) 667-8044

